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November 30, 2010

Electronic Mail — Received Receipt Requested

Mr. Wilson Hicks

Plant Manager

Progress Energy Florida, Inc.

University of Florida Cogeneration Plant
Mowry Building, Building 82
Gainesville, Florida 32611-2295

Re: Request for Additional Information - Reminder
Project No. 0010001-011-AC
University of Florida Cogeneration Plant
Permit Modifications

Dear Mr. Hicks:

On September 14, 2010, the Department received a request for revisions to NOx and CO emission limits,
the elimination of the duct burner emission test requirements, and other permit modifications permitted
under air construction permit PSD-FL-181 at the University of Florida Cogeneration Plant. The facility is
located in Alachua County at the Mowry Building, Building 82 in Gainesville, Florida. The application
was deemed incomplete and we requested additional information needed to process your application on
October 13, 2010. We have not yet received the requested additional information. Rule 62-4.055(1) of
the Florida Administrative Code (F.A.C.) requires the following:
“The applicant shall have ninety days after the Department mails a timely request for additional
information to submit that information to the Department. If an applicant requires more than ninety
days in which to respond to a request for additional information, the applicant may notify the
Department in writing of the circumstances, at which time the application shall be held in active
status for one additional period of up to ninety days. Additional extensions shall be granted for good
cause shown by the applicant. A showing that the applicant is making a diligent effort to obtain the
requested additional information shall constitute good cause. Failure of an applicant to provide the
timely requested information by the applicable deadline shall result in denial of the application.”

It has been more than 48 days since our request for additional information (RAI). Based on the June 10
teleconference with OUC staff and your Consultant, we anticipate a response to the RAI in the near
future. You are reminded that the permit processing time clock has stopped for this project and that we
will not continue our review until we receive the additional information. If you require a period of time in
addition to the 90 days allowed by rule, please submit a written request indicating the amount of time
necessary. If you fail to provide the additional information or request additional time to submit the
additional information, we will deny your application for air permit. If you have any questions regarding
this matter, please contact me at 850/921-7744.

“More Protection, Less Process ™
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REQUEST FOR ADDITIONAL INFORMATION - REMINDER

Sincerely,

EeViany o

Robert L. Bu]i, Jr., P.E.
New Source Review Section
Bureau of Air Regulation
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This letter was sent to the following people by electronic mail with received receipt requested.

Mr. Wilson Hicks, Progress Energy Florida (wilson.hicks@pgnmail.com)

Mr. Chris Bradley, Progress Energy Florida (chris.bradley@pgnmail.com)
Mr. Dave Meyer, Progress Energy Florida (dave.meyer@pgnmail.com)

Mr. Scott Osbourn, P.E., Golder Associates, Inc. (sosbourn@golder.com)

Ms. Kathleen Forney, U.S. EPA, Region 4 (forney.kathleen@epamail.epa.gov)
Ms. Heather Abrams, U.S. EPA, Region 4 (abrams.heather@epamail.epa.gov)
Ms. Vickie Gibson, DEP BAR Reading File (victoria.gibson@dep.state.fl.us)
Mr. Vincent Clark, DEP Northeast District (vincent.clark@dep.state.fl.us)
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Livingston, Sylvia

From: Livingston, Sylvia

Sent: Tuesday, November 30, 2010 10:19 AM

To: 'wilson.hicks@pgnmail.com' _
Cc: ‘chris.bradley@pgnmail.com’; 'dave.meyer@pgnmail.com’; 'sosbourn@golder.con’,

‘forney.kathleen@epa.gov'; 'abrams.heather@epa.gov'; Gibson, Victoria; Clark, Vincent; Bull,
Robert; Koerner, Jeff; Walker, Elizabeth (AIR)

Subject: Request for Additional Information Reminder: Progress Energy - Unlversny of Florida
~ Cogeneration Plant (0010001-011-AC)
Attachments: RAI 0010001-011-AC_113010.pdf

Dear Sir/Madam:

Please send a "reply" message verifying receipt of the attached document(s); this may be done by selecting "Reply” on the
menu bar of your e-mail software, noting that you can view the documents, and then selecting "Send". We mustreceive
verification of receipt and your reply will preclude subsequent e-mail transmissions to verify receipt of the document(s).

The document(s) may require immediate action within a specified time frame. Please open and review the document(s) as
soon as possible.

The document is in Adobe Portable Document Format (pdf). Adobe Acrobat Reader can be downloaded for free at the
following internet site: <http://www.adobe.com/products/acrobat/readstep, himi> .

The Bureau of Air Regulation is issuing electronic documents for permits, notices and other correspondence in lieu of
hard copies through the United States Postal System, to provide greater service to the applicant and the engineering
community. Please advise this office of any changes to your e-mail address or that of the Engineer-of-Record.

Thank you,

Sylvia Livingston

Division of Air Resource Management (DARM)
Department of Environmental Protection
850/921-9561

§xlvia.livingston(ib,dep.smt‘e.ﬂ.Lis

Tracking:



Livingston, Sylvia

From: Bradley, Chris [Chris.Bradley@pgnmail.com]

Sent: Tuesday, November 30, 2010 12:22 PM

To: Livingston, Sylvia

Cc: Bull, Robert; Hicks Jr, Wilson B

Subject: RE: Request for Additional Information Reminder: Progress Energy - University of Florida

Cogeneration Plant (0010001-011-AC)

Received. Progress Energy will be responding in within several days.
Best regards,
Chris Bradley

Progress Energy Florida, Inc.
(727) 820-5962

From: Livingston, Sylvia [mailto:Sylvia.Livingston@dep.state.fl.us]

Sent: Tuesday, November 30, 2010 10:19 AM '

To: Hicks Jr, Wilson B

Cc: Bradley, Chris; Meyer, Dave; sosbourn@golder.com; forney.kathleen@epa.gov; abrams.heather@epa.gov; Gibson,
Victoria; Clark, Vincent; Bull, Robert; Koerner, Jeff; Walker, Elizabeth (AIR)

Subject: Request for Additional Information Reminder: Progress Energy - University of Florida Cogeneration Plant
(0010001-011-AC)

Dear Sir/Madam:

Please send a "reply" message verifying receipt of the attached document(s); this nday be done by selecting "Reply” on the
menu bar of your e-mail software, noting that you can view the documents, and then selecting "Send". We must receive
verification of receipt and your reply will preclude subsequent e-mail transmissions to verify receipt of the document(s).

The document(s) may require immediate action within a specified time frame. Please open and review the document(s) as
soon as possible.

The document is in Adobe Portable Document Format (pdf). Adobe Acrobat Reader can be downloaded for free at the
following internet site: <http://www.adobe.com/products/acrobat/readstep.html> .

The Bureau of Air Regulation is issuing electronic documents for permits, notices and other correspondence in lieu of
hard copies through the United States Postal System, to provide greater service to the applicant and the engineering
community. Please advise this office of any changes to your e-mail address or that of the Engineer-of-Record.

Thank you,

Sylvia Livingston

Division of Air Resource Management (DARM)
Department of Environmental Protection
850/921-9561

sylvia.livingston@dep.state.fl.us

The Department of Environmental Protection values your feedback as a customer. DEP Secretary Mimi Drew is
committed to continuously assessing and improving the level and quality of services provided to you. Please lake a few

1



Livingston, Sylvia

From: - Meyer, Dave [Dave.Meyer@pgnmaii.com]

Sent: - Tuesday, November 30, 2010 3:44 PM

To: Livingston, Sylvia

Subject: RE: Request for Additional Information Reminder: Progress Energy - University of Florida

Cogeneration Plant (0010001-011-AC)

Hi Sylvia,

Have received the following e-mail and attachment. Thank you very much for all your help, Dave

From: Livingston, Sylvia [mailto:Sylvia.Livingston@dep.state.fl.us]
Sent: Tuesday, November 30, 2010 10:19 AM

To: Hicks Jr, Wilson B

Cc: Bradley, Chris; Meyer, Dave; sosbourn@golder.com; forney.kathleen@epa.gov; abrams.heather@epa.gov; Gibson,
Victoria; Clark, Vincent; Bull, Robert; Koerner, Jeff; Walker, Elizabeth (AIR)

Subject: Request for Additional Information Reminder: Progress Energy - University of Florida Cogeneration Plant
(0010001-011-AC)

Dear Sir/Madam:

Please send a "reply” message verifying receipt of the attached document(s); this may be done by selecting "Reply" on the
menu bar of your e-mail software, noting that you can view the documents, and then selecting "Send". We must receive
verification of receipt and your reply will preclude subsequent e-mail transmissions to verify receipt of the document(s).

The document(s) may require immediate action within a specified time frame. Please open and review the document(s) as
soon as possible.

The document is in Adobe Portable Document Format (pdf). Adobe Acrobat Reader can be downloaded for free at the
following internet site: <http://www.adobe.conm/products/acrobat/readstep.html> .

The Bureau of Air Regulation is issuing electronic documents for permits, notices and other correspondence in lieu of
hard copies through the United States Postal System, to provide greater service to the applicant and the engineering
community. Please advise this office of any changes to your e-mail address or that of the Engineer-of-Record.

Thank you,

Sylvia Livingston

Division of Air Resource Management (DARM)
Department of Environmental Protection
850/921-9561

sylvia.livingston@odep.state.fl.us

The Department of Environmental Protection values your feedback as a customer. DEP Secretary Mimi Drew is
committed to continuously assessing and improving the level and quality of services provided to you. Please take a few
minutes to comment on the quality of service you received. Simply click on this link to the DEP Customer Survey. Thank
you in advance for completing the survey.




